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28 March 2025  KCS/2025/129 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

1. Attendance and Punctuality  
As we move into Term 2, we have observed that our students have become more familiar with the school 
and classroom routines. We are happy to welcome our students to a new term. Together, let us continue 
to encourage them to attend school regularly as every school day offers new learning. Punctuality is a 
crucial life skill we want to imbue in our students, too. Being on time helps them to be calm and ready 
for lessons. Our teachers take daily attendance and late-coming will be noted as part of a student’s 
behavioural record. Please continue to help your child/ward cultivate the good habit of reporting to 
school punctually. 

 
2. Students’ Safety  
After-school Activities 
Students with after-school activities are not allowed to leave the school compound during lunchtime 
from 1.30 p.m. to 2.00 p.m. They are to have lunch and wait in the school premises for their after-school 
activities to start. This will allow the school to account for their whereabouts in case of emergencies. 
Please be assured that the canteen vendors will prepare sufficient food and drinks for students to 
purchase for lunch. We urge all parents/guardians to remind your children/wards to remain in the school 
as they await the start of their after-school activities. 
 
Safe Play  
At the recent termly assembly talk, our students were reminded to play safely during their break times 
in school. They should not push or pull one another during play. In the event of injuries or emergencies, 
they should approach any nearby teacher for help. Alternatively, they could proceed to the General 
Office for assistance. 
 
By reinforcing these precautionary measures, we can work together to ensure a safe and enjoyable 
learning environment for all. Thank you for your cooperation and support. 

 

3. Primary 5 Camp  
Our Primary 5 students will attend a 3-Day 2-Night camp from 1 to 3 April at MOE Changi Coast 
Adventure Learning Centre. Primary 5 students who are not attending the camp will report to school as 
usual during the 3-day camp. All Primary 5 Campers will report to school by 7.15am on Tuesday, 1 April. 
Students will return to school between 12 and 12.15 p.m. on Thursday, 3 April. They will be dismissed 
to go home upon their return to school. 

 
4. International Friendship Day 2025 and Hari Raya @ Kheng Cheng School  
The school will celebrate Hari Raya Puasa alongside the commemoration of International Friendship Day 
this term with the theme, ‘Global Raya - Appreciating Cultures and Perspectives in this Complex World’. 
A special interactive assembly programme will take place on Friday, 11 April. Students will first learn 
how Hari Raya Puasa is celebrated across the world. They will then be entertained by performances 
showcasing the dances of Asia. There will also be exciting activities during recess for students to gain a 
better understanding of the customs and traditions of various countries in Asia. By focussing on the 
importance of friendship and staying connected with our neighbouring countries, we hope to inspire our 
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students to play a more active role in fostering people-to-people ties.  

 

5. NAPFA Test  
Our Primary 6 students will be taking the NAPFA Test, consisting of five stations, from 28 to 30 April, 
starting at 2.15 p.m. each day. Kindly ensure that your child/ward comes to school in their PE attire. 
Please refer to the memo that will be sent to parents/guardians via Parents Gateway on the details of 
the five test items and the dismissal time sometime in mid-April. 
 
6. Kheng Cheng School on Social Media   
We warmly invite all parents/guardians to stay connected with our school community by following our 
official social media platforms, including Facebook and Instagram. Through these channels, you can 
celebrate the achievements and experiences of our students—from learning journeys and competitions 
to special school events. Staying connected online is a great way to stay informed, engage with school 
activities, and share in the pride of our students' growth and success. We look forward to welcoming you 
to our online community and sharing this exciting journey together!  

 

7. National School Games (NSG)  
Our Primary 6 Senior Boys representing the school in the Basketball NSG will complete the competition 
season on 29 April. We wish them success as they compete against schools in a league system.  

 

The NSG Track & Field will commence on 29 April and continue until 15 May. The events will be held at 
Choa Chu Kang Stadium. Our athletes have been training hard in the run, jump and throw events. Here's 
to a remarkable and rewarding competition for them! 
 
We also have students representing the school in the following non-CCA NSG Games—Rhythmic 
Gymnastics, Wushu, Taekwondo, Swimming and Table Tennis.  
 
We wish them all the best in their preparations and competitions in April and May! 

 

Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 

Mdm Cheryl Tan 
Principal 

 
 

 

#KhengChengSchool #SchoolCommunity #StayConnected 

 


